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CHAIRMANôS REPORT 
 
 
As we all know this has been an   
extremely difficult year and itôs still 
not over yet. Life has been very   
different recently, and for some it 
has been challenging. What has 
been great though is the reaction of 
the local community with lots of 
people stepping forward to help the 
less able ï it has been truly 
marvellous to witness and just 
shows what a great community we 
live in.  
 
 
All the council meetings have been held on Zoom which has been a  
truly interesting experience and a learning curve for us all. We have 
been lucky at times to be joined by some of our parishioners and we 
hope it has been an interesting experience.  
 
Over the course of the year, we have lost five councillors through      
various different personal reasons, we say goodbye and thank you to 
Elizabeth Stevenson, Brian Hockin, Kelvin Groves, Ian Capon and Ian 
Crawford. We now say welcome to Helen Walker, Louise Goodger, Tim 
Steer and Sue Haywood. We have a co-option due to replace the last of 
the four councillors on 4th May and will be welcoming another new 
councillor then.  
 
Kate Graddock, the Deputy Executive Officer, left us in January for a 
new role, we wish her the best for the future. In January, our new 
Maintenance and Amenities Operative Nigel Trounson started and is  
already making a huge difference in the parish. If you know of areas of 
concern, please do let us know and we can send Nigel to check things 
out.  
 
On 23rd March, our new Administration and Projects Manager, Mrs 
Jude Wood joined the council. We hope that she will enjoy her time with 
us.  
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This year we were lucky enough to be able to update the play 
equipment at Babbages Play Area using the Ã23,816 of Section 106 
money. We are very grateful to have the opportunity to do this and hope 
to identify similar funding for Ellerslie Play Area to be updated and for 
further updates to the Babbages Play Area. The Community Building, 
Storage Building and Football Pitch at Riverside Park and Waterôs Edge 
has also been transferred to us, we will be leasing them to the Scout 
Group and Football Club and we hope that they will be able to use them 
soon.  
 
Additionally, we have also made progress with the Neighbourhood Plan; 
we hope to have a draft sent out in the near future.  
 
In September of 2020, the old Council Offices at 12 Higher Road were 
sold. The Beechfield Centre held a multitude of different classes and 
activities throughout the past year, we look forward to being able to 
open the hall once restriction have ben lifted.  
 
With the departures and new arrivals to the council hopefully as the 
year progresses, we can all move forward. At the moment we are still 
waiting to hear if we carry on with virtual meetings from May onwards. 
Some of the councillors are keen for this to continue as some have 
been shielding.  
 
There will be elections for the Devon County Council and the Police & 
Crime Commissioner where the voting will take place in the usual 
locations.  
 
The Prime Minister has given us a roadmap out of the current 
lockdown. So hopefully it will all go to plan and we can all get back to 
some sort of normality. I am certainly looking forward to meeting with 
friends for coffee.  
 
Cllr Sue Kingdom, Chairman 
 

This Annual Report is available on the Councilôs website 
at www.fremingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk and in a large 

print version. 
 

If you would like a large print copy please contact the 
Parish Council Offices  
on 01271 321063, or email  

admin@fremingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk 
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FINANCE & PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 
 

First, I would like to thank Cllr Alan Rennles for his service as Chairman 
to the Finance & Personnel Committee up until the summer of this year.  
I have had the privilege of taking over the role and have enjoyed the 
working relationship with the Committee members and staff in my role.   
 
2020/2021 has seen a busy year for the Finance and Personnel 
Committee, despite the pandemic.  We were pleased to welcome back 
Mrs Victoria Woodhouse, Executive Officer, from Maternity Leave at the 
start of the year and appointed Mrs Kate Graddock as Deputy 
Executive Office.  Unfortunately, we have said goodbye to Mrs 
Graddock who has taken up a new role elsewhere, I would like to thank 
Kate for her commitment and contribution to the Council and wish her 
all the best in her new role.  We have recently appointed Mrs Jude 
Wood as Administration & Projects Manager and look forward to 
developing the role with Jude.  Mr Nigel Trounson was also appointed 
at the start of the year as Maintenance & Amenities Operative and we 
hope you have noticed the difference he is already making around the 
parish.  To assist Nigel in his role the Parish Council has leased a 
hybrid vehicle recognising our commitment to our climate emergency 
declaration.  
 
With the new staffing structure, we have been able to progress projects 
and services for our community and hope to develop this further in the 
future.  Unfortunately, the pandemic hit just before the start of the new 
financial year and Government restrictions meant significant changes 
for the way in which we as a Council have operated and working 
procedures for staff. I would like to thank staff for the way in which they 
have responded and adapted during this time.  The staff have, as ever, 
been supportive to Cllrs in trying to ensure Council business continues 
and in providing support to the community during the first ñlockdownò  
co-ordinating volunteers and assistance to those in need.   
 
The restrictions over the last year have been tough for everyone but 
with the closure of most services and additional expenditure to ensure 
the safety of our community we have had to monitor our finances  
closely and adjust priorities where necessary.  It was a shame to see 
the Beechfield Centre, which had become a lively hub of the community 
for many groups, lay dormant and empty for much of the year and we 
are looking forward to welcoming groups back which each level of the 
easing of the Governmentôs restrictions.  
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September finally brought the news the Committee had been waiting for 
and confirmation that the previous Parish Councilôs Offices at 12 Higher 
Road had been sold. This has enabled us to bridge the gaps where 
there has been a drop in income or increase in expenditure and allocate 
funds towards reserves for projects, we are hoping to undertake this 
year.  For example, we have just agreed an allocation of Ã30,000 
towards play area maintenance, Ã30,000 might sound like a significant 
amount of money but we do currently manage around 10 areas with 
play equipment and the staff will be working up a programme for the 
play areas/equipment most in need of replacement and/or repair.   
 
This year has meant that it is more important than ever to support our 
community and community groups and I am pleased to say that the 
Committee has awarded around Ã2,000 in grant funding towards our 
local community groups which will be awarded in July 2021, we had 
hoped to make our grants presentation evening into a community event 
this year, however, given the amount of planning and uncertainty 
around the restrictions I suspect this will have to be postponed until 
next year.  
 
I would like to thank the members of the Finance & Personnel 
Committee and staff for the support they have shown me since I was 
elected Chairman and look forward to another busy year ahead.  
 
Cllr Frank Biederman, Chairman 

GRANTS AWARDED IN 2020/21 TOTAL Ã2,035 

Age Concern Barnstaple  Ã200.00 

Barnstaple Disabled Fellowship Club Ã100.00 

Barnstaple Library Friends Group Ã75.00 

Barnstaple Pilot Gig Club CIO Ã100.00 

Bickington Brownies Ã100.00 

Citizens Advice Torridge, North, Mid and West Devon  Ã200.00 

Fremington Garden Club Ã50.00 

GO North Devon  Ã100.00 

Instow & District Social Fellowship Club Ã50.00 

Instow, Westleigh & West Yelland Parish News Ã60.00 

Lady Linscott Club  Ã100.00 

50th North Devon Scouts Ã100.00 

1st Fremington Air ScoutðBeavers Colony Ã100.00 

1st Fremington Guides  Ã100.00 

Record Office Ã600 
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FREMINGTON QUAY COMMITTEE  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fremington Quay has seen a significant rise in visitors since the start of 
the pandemic, with more people being ordered to stay at home it has 
become a popular site for locals to undertake their daily exercise and 
visit when restrictions allow.  It has been fantastic to see the Quay so 
busy, however, I would remind all those using the area to park in the  
areas provided as we have had several complaints about inconsiderate 
parking over the last year.  We know spaces are limited and would 
encourage, those that can, to park elsewhere and walk to the Quay.  
We have been working with the District Council to increase litter bins at 
the Quay, but please if you do find the bins full do take your litter home. 
 
The effect the restrictions have had on the hospitality trade and in 
particular the caf® at the Quay has been difficult for all and 
disappointing that the restrictions have prevented the business from 
being full open for much of the year.   
 
I am pleased that the North Devon Council has carried out repairs to 
the Quay wall as necessary and the Parish Council has carried out 
some repairs to the parking area.   
 
The Parish Council was offered the opportunity to purchase the vintage 
bike collection that has been displayed in the caf® for the last few years.  
Unfortunately, the Parish Council was unable to identify funds to 
support the purchase and has therefore had to regrettably decline the 
offer, it is hoped that they will stay in situ until such time as they are 
sold.  
 
As always, I would like to thank the staff and fellow Councillors for their 
support over the last 12 months, I continue to thoroughly enjoy the role 
as Chairman and like everyone else, am hoping for a successful 
forthcoming year.   

Cllr Frank Biederman, Chairman 


